




 
Decision 
 
The Trustees agreed to award the group up to £3,000.00 to assist with the costs of 
roof repairs and deep cleaning, subject to:  
 

1. the provision of an updated quote for the planned deep cleaning of seats and 
floors; and 
 

2. the outcome of other funding applications being confirmed.  
 

 (f) South Kintyre Development Trust  

  The Trustees gave consideration to an application from South Kintyre Development 
Trust.  
 
Decision 
 
The Trustees agreed to award the group £2,553.00 to assist with the costs of 
equipment to improve the local Gateway Garden. 
 

 (g) 1st Campbeltown Brownies  

  The Trustees gave consideration to an application from 1st Campbeltown Brownies.  
 
Decision 
 
The Trustees agreed to award the group £1,500.00 to assist with the costs of a 
residential trip to Lochgoilhead Scout Adventure Centre. 
 

 (h) Kintyre Songwriter's Festival  

  The Trustees gave consideration to an application from Kintyre Songwriter’s 
Festival.  
 
Decision 
 
The Trustees agreed to award the group £500.00 to assist with the costs of hiring 
Campbeltown Town Hall. 
 

 (i)



 
Decision 
 
The Trustees agreed to award the group £2,750.00 to assist with set-up costs for a 
new premises. 
 

 (k) Peninver Village Hall  

  The Trustees gave consideration to an application from Peninver Village Hall.  
 
Decision 
 
The Trustees refused the application.  
 

 (l) Kintyre Seasports  

  The Trustees gave consideration to an application from Kintyre Seasports.  
 
Decision 
 
The Trustees agreed to award the group £( )2ccTheT
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(Reference:  End of Project Monitoring Report, dated 28 February 2024, submitted) 
 

 7. ANY OTHER COMPETENT BUSINESS  
 

It was agreed that a representative from Simmers & Co. Chartered Accountants would be 
invited to the next meeting of the Fund.  
 
Discussion took place in relation to advertisement of the Fund, and it was agreed that the 
Chair, Governance Manager, and Senior Committee Assistant would liaise with the 
Council’s Communications Team in relation to advertising the Fund, with a particular 
emphasis on highlighting the positive impact of awards from the Fund. 
 
It was noted that future discussion around the criteria for the Fund may be required.   
 

 8. DATE OF NEXT MEETING  
 

The Trustees noted that the next meeting of the Campbeltown Common Good Fund would 
take place on Wednesday, 5 June 2024. 
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